
    Alaskað Producing this 

newsletter once a year has 

been rather interesting. 

Sometimes it feels like the 

same information but after 

looking back on 16 years of 

newsletters it was amazing to 

read all the changes that 

have occurred. Not only regu-

lations (that seem to be every 

year) but also with the fish-

ing. Our seasons stay the 

same but the fishing rarely 

does. Another noticeable 

attribute is that none of us 

every change! HA. 

   With our new golf course adventure and the changes 

to our Alaska operation we arrived in Alaska later than 

we have in the past 33 seasons. Typically we start 

fishing mid-May and continue, non-stop, through most 

of September. We arrived the first part of July this 

summer and were full bore right away. The Kenai 

opened to bait, catch and keep on July 1st so there 

was a lot of excitement around as well as fish. Yes, 

there were fish! The Kenai had a strong enough early 

run to liberalize the regulations as well as let the late 

run open with no restrictions. Shades of the ñold daysò 

for those of us who have been around a few years.  

    While the fishing 

wasnôt quite like 

the ñgood old 

daysò it was nice to 

see a stronger run 

materialize and 

gave hope for a re-

building period for 

Alaska King Salm-

on.  

    The Kasilof River didnôt have the stellar sockeye 

fishing on the upper river as in the past few year. Part 

of that is attributable to the high water which made 

competition for the gravel bars fierce. The King fishing 

had some excellent days though and we are hoping 

the State of Alaska opens the Old Kasilof Landing 

soon as the Kasilof Cabins is jam packed with people 

eager to take out! 

 Sockeye fishing was the challenge as the 

Kenai dealt with a lot of water. High water continued 

throughout the summer which limited the areas to fish 

sockeye. Many of the well known, guarantee spots 

were underwater necessitating some ingenuity for 

finding reds. We did manage to 

find a few ñspotsò (canôt say 

where) and EF2 produced well 

as long as we were all wearing 

chest waders! 

    Halibut fishing was good with 

most of the guests taking a day 

to fill the freezer with white fish. 

The ñoffò day changed from 

Thursday to Wednesday which 

made a bit of a scramble for 

many folks who had their sched-

ules all set.  Additionally, feeder 

king action was hot early in the season giving opportuni-

ty to bag a few extra salmon.  

    Silver season arrived during one of the deluge times 

and with the high water it was tough to find the fish. We 

were able to pound out limits a lot of days but they were-

nôt quick limits and it seemed the silvers were harder to 

find mixed with the humpies. To be truthful, we were 

very thankful for humpies. They are so much fun é and 

maybe not everyone wants to eat them but everyone 

wants to have them pulling on the end of their line. Plus 

they bite, bite, bite é definitely 30-second fishing. (lose 

one and 30 seconds later you have another one on!) 

    We helped 

with all the fund-

raising events 

on the Kenai 

again. Some of 

these are kids 

events and 

others focus on 

fundraising. 

One of our fa-

vorites is the 

Wounded Heroes Event put on by the Kenai River Foun-

dation. This 10th Anniversary event saw no-holds 

barred. Willie Boats built a special, handicap-wheelchair 

accessible drift boat that was raffled off. One lucky troop 

won this incredible boat! THANKS!! 

    We are planning to carry on fishing in Alaska for 2017 

but will be back 

and forth a bit. 

The tradition of 

representing and 

hosting Willie 

Boats while they 

are in Alaska is an 

honor as well.  

Family & Crew updates  

Gary & Valð Since the biggest changes 

happened with us we thought weôd start 

there this time. Along with family changes 

we decided to take on a new challenge in 

the form of golf course management. Salm-

on Run Golf Course, in Brookings, was 

looking for new managers so after consider-

ing what was involved we decided to jump 

in! The City of Brookings agreed and we 

took over on April 1st. We are still fishing but 

also learning a lot about grass, mowing, 

ditch digging as well as a variety of other 

necessities to keep golfers happy. We split 

our time between Brookings and Alaska 

even more and it all seemed to work. For 

now that will continue to be the plan! 

Davidñ The job world has not really been 

kind to David. Sperry Division laid off most 

of its engineers last summer. He has been 

working to find a new job since that time. He 

also spent 5 weeks in Alaska filleting fish for 

Edôs and helping out. Anyone need help? 

MorganñAt this time next year we will be 

going to a graduationðhard to believe. 

Morgan spent the summer running Salmon 

Run Golf Course while we traipsed back and 

forth to Alaska. Her boyfriend, Chad, also 

helped (yes, we like himða lot). She will be 

heading to Europe this spring on a Juniors 

Abroad program and finishing her senior 

year in the fall. For those tracking time she 

will be 21 in February! 

Tyson, Bri, Asher , Parker & Paigeñ The 

Crumley Family continues to be a part of our 

crewðor at least we think of them as such. 

Tyson works so much with us in Oregon that 

he is our 3rd boat all the time. Bri is busy 

with the kids and keeps the home running 

smooth while tracking their business and 

posting pictures on their FaceBook page. 

Check them out! 

MadisonñMadison split time between 

working at Edôs Kasilof Seafoods (now Tan-

nerôs Processing) and helping us. She spoils 

us when she whacks away at a limit of sock-

eye in no time plus vacuum packs every-

thing. She also helped with Wounded He-

roes and Take Our Kids Fishing. She had a 

fabulous year at Calvin competing in track 

and setting many PRôs. Looking forward to 

2017 and what changes it will bring. 

During this holiday season may you 

and yours find peace as we ring in 

another new yearñ2017 
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Thank you, Thank YOU, THANK YOU!!! Every day on the water is a blessing we share. You all make that possible. THANKS! 



ÔÈÏÕÇÈȟ ÅÓÐÅȤ
ÃÉÁÌÌÙ ÏÎ ÓÏÍÅ 
ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÃÏÌÌÅÃȤ
ÔÉÏÎ ÄÁÙÓ ÆÏÒ 
ÔÈÅ ÂÒÏÏÄ 
ÓÔÏÃËȢ 4ÈÉÓ ÉÓ Á 
ÇÒÅÁÔ ÏÐÐÏÒȤ

ÔÕÎÉÔÙ ÔÏ ÃÁÔÃÈ ǢÓÈ ÁÎÄ ËÅÅÐ ǢÓÈÉÎÇȦ 7Å 
ÃÁÒÒÙ ÔÈÅ ÌÉÖÅ ÂÏØ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÂÏÁÔ ÓÏ ÔÈÅ ǢÓÈ 
ÓÔÁÙ ÁÅÒÁÔÅÄ ÕÎÔÉÌ ×Å ÒÅÁÃÈ ÔÈÅ ÈÏÌÄÉÎÇ 
ÐÅÎÓȢ /ÎÃÅ ÒÅÌÅÁÓÅÄ ÉÎÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÐÅÎ ÔÈÅ 
ǢÓÈ ÃÁÎ ÒÅÃÕÐÅÒÁÔÅ ÕÎÔÉÌ ÔÈÅÙ ÁÒÅ ÃÏÌȤ
ÌÅÃÔÅÄ ÂÙ /$&7 ÓÔÁǟȢ "ÅÃÁÕÓÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 
ÙÏÙÏ ×ÁÔÅÒ ÃÏÎÄÉÔÉÏÎÓ ÔÈÅ ǢÓÈ ×ÅÒÅ 
ÃÏÌÌÅÃÔÅÄ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÓÅÁÓÏÎ ÍÁËȤ
ÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ ÕÌÔÉÍÁÔÅ ÄÉÓÔÒÉÂÕÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÇÅÎÅÔÉÃÓȢ 
7ÅȭÌÌ ÐÁÒÔÉÃÉÐÁÔÅ ÁÇÁÉÎ ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒ ÃÁÒÒÙÉÎÇ 
ÔÈÅ ÌÉÖÅ ÂÏØÅÓ ÏÎÃÅ ÔÈÅ ÐÅÎÓ ÇÅÔ ÓÅÔ ÕÐȢ  

 3ÐÒÉÎÇÅÒ ÓÅÁÓÏÎ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ 2ÏÇÕÅ 
×ÁÓ ÖÅÒÙ ÔÏÕÇÈ ǢÓÈÉÎÇ ÔÈÉÓ ÐÁÓÔ ÙÅÁÒ 
×ÉÔÈ ÆÅ× ÈÁÔÃÈÅÒÙ ÃÌÉÐÐÅÄ ǢÓÈ ÓÈÏ×ÉÎÇȢ 
(Ï×ÅÖÅÒȟ ÔÈÅ ÆÁÌÌ ǢÓÈÉÎÇ ÓÔÁÒÔÅÄ ÅÁÒÌÙ 
ÁÎÄ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅÄ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÍÉÄ-/ÃÔÏÂÅÒ 
×ÈÅÎ ÔÈÅ ÒÁÉÎ ÓÔÁÒÔÅÄ ÁÇÁÉÎȢ 4ÒÏÌÌÉÎÇ ÉÎ 
ÔÈÅ ÅÓÔÕÁÒÙ ÐÒÏÄÕÃÅÄ ÓÏÍÅ ÂÉÇ ËÉÎÇÓ 

ÁÎÄ ÇÒÅÁÔ ÁÃȤ
ÔÉÏÎȢ 7ÏÒÄ ×ÁÓ 
ÏÕÔ ÔÈÏÕÇÈ 
ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅÒÅ ×ÅÒÅ 
Á ÆÅ× ÔÉÍÅÓ 
×ÈÅÎ ÔÈÅ 
ÔÒÁǣÃ ×ÁÓ Á ÂÉÔ 
ÃÒÏ×ÄÅÄȢ  

    4ÈÅ #ÈÅÔÃÏ  
ÁÎÄ 3ÍÉÔÈ ÓÅÁȤ
ÓÏÎÓ ÌÏÏËÅÄ 
ÐÒÏÍÉÓÉÎÇ ÕÎÔÉÌ 
ÔÈÅ ÒÁÉÎÓ ÓÔÁÒÔȤ
ÅÄ ÍÉÄ-
/ÃÔÏÂÅÒȢ 4ÈÅ 

     /ÒÅÇÏÎɂ   

 ! ×ÈÉÒÌ×ÉÎÄ ÉÓ ÔÈÅ ÏÎÌÙ ×ÁÙ ÔÏ 
ÄÅÓÃÒÉÂÅ ÔÈÅ ÓÅÁÓÏÎÓ ÉÎ /ÒÅÇÏÎȢ -ÕÃÈ ÏÆ 
ÔÈÁÔ ÉÓ ÁÔÔÒÉÂÕÔÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ×ÅÁÔÈÅÒȢ 
3ÔÏÒÍÓ ÒÏÌÌ ÉÎ ÓÏ ÆÁÓÔ ÔÈÁÔ ÍÁÎÙ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ 
ÁÒÅ ÃÁÕÇÈÔ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ×ÁÔÅÒ ÏÒ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ×ÁÙ ÔÏ 
"ÒÏÏËÉÎÇÓȢ 7Å ÌÅÆÔ Ïǟȟ ÁÆÔÅÒ ÏÕÒ ÌÁÓÔ 
ÎÅ×ÓÌÅÔÔÅÒȟ ÇÅÔÔÉÎÇ ÒÅÁÄÙ ÔÏ ÈÅÁÄ ÉÎÔÏ 
×ÉÎÔÅÒ ÓÔÅÅÌÈÅÁÄ ÓÅÁÓÏÎȢ 4ÈÅ ÔÉÍÅ 
ÁÒÏÕÎÄ #ÈÒÉÓÔÍÁÓȾ.Å× 9ÅÁÒÓ ÈÁÓ ÂÅȤ
ÃÏÍÅ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÓÔ ÒÅÌÁØÉÎÇ ÔÉÍÅÓ 

ÂÅȤ
ÃÁÕÓÅ 
ÔÈÅ ǢÓÈ 
ÁÒÅ 
ÈÅÒÅ 
ÁÎÄ 
ÔÈÅÒÅ 
ÁÒÅÎȭÔ 
ÔÏÏ 
ÍÁÎÙ 

ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ÃÏÍÐÁÒÅÄ ×ÉÔÈ *ÁÎÕÁÒÙ ÏÒ &ÅÂÒÕȤ
ÁÒÙȢ 3ÏÍÅ ÂÉÇ ǢÓÈ ÓÅÅÍ ÔÏ ÅÎÔÅÒ ÔÈÅ 
ÃÏÁÓÔÁÌ ÓÙÓÔÅÍÓ ÅÁÒÌÙ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÓÅÁÓÏÎ ×ÈÉÃÈ 
ÍÁËÅÓ ÆÏÒ ÇÒÅÁÔ ÍÅÍÏÒÉÅÓɂÓÏÍÅÔÉÍÅÓ 
ÔÈÅ ÂÉÇ ÏÎÅ ÌÁÎÄÅÄ ÁÎÄ ÏÔÈÅÒ ÔÉÍÅÓȟ ÔÈÅ 
ÂÉÇ ÏÎÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÇÏÔ Á×ÁÙȢ 

 %ÖÅÎ ÔÈÏÕÇÈ *ÁÎÕÁÒÙ ÈÁÄ Á ÌÏÔ 
ÏÆ ×ÁÓÈÏÕÔÓ ÆÒÏÍ ÒÁÉÎ ×Å ×ÅÒÅ ÓÔÉÌÌ ÁÂÌÅ 
ÔÏ ÂÅ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ×ÁÔÅÒȢ 7ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ ÆÁÓÔ ÃÌÅÁÒÉÎÇ 
3ÍÉÔÈ ÁÓ ×ÅÌÌ ÁÓ ÓÏÍÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÎÏÒÔÈÅÒÎ 
ÓÔÒÅÁÍÓ ÃÏÍÉÎÇ ÉÎ ÂÅÆÏÒÅ ÔÈÅ #ÈÅÔÃÏ ÉÔ 
ÍÁËÅÓ ÆÏÒ Á ÖÁÒÉÅÔÙȢ 4ÙÓÏÎ ËÅÅÐÓ ÃÌÏÓÅ 
ÔÁÂÓ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÎÏÒÔÈÅÒÎ ÅÎÄ ÁÎÄ ÃÁÎ Ó×ÉÔÃÈ 
ÂÁÃË ÁÎÄ ÆÏÒÔÈ ÑÕÉÃËÌÙ ɉÈÅȭÓ ÙÏÕÎÇȦɊ 

 &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ ÂÒÏÕÇÈÔ Á ÂÒÅÁË ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 
ÂÁÄ ×ÅÁÔÈÅÒ ÂÕÔ ÓÔÅÁÄÙ ÒÁÉÎ ËÅÐÔ ÔÈÅ 
ÒÉÖÅÒ ÕÐȢ 7Å ÈÁÄ ÓÏÍÅ ÇÒÅÁÔ ÄÁÙÓ 

ÇÏÏÄ ÎÅ×Óȩ 4ÈÅ ÅÓÃÁÐÅÍÅÎÔ ×ÁÓ ÔÒÅȤ
ÍÅÎÄÏÕÓȢ 7ÅȭÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ÎÏÎ-ÓÔÏÐ Ïǟ ÁÎÄ 
ÏÎ ÒÁÉÎ ÓÉÎÃÅ ÔÈÅ ÍÉÄÄÌÅ ÏÆ /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ ÓÅÔȤ
ÔÉÎÇ Á ÒÅÃÏÒÄ ÆÏÒ ÒÁÉÎÆÁÌÌ ÉÎ /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ 
ɉÏÖÅÒ ΥΡȱɊ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅÎ ÁÎÏÔÈÅÒ ΥΡȱ ÉÎ .ÏȤ
ÖÅÍÂÅÒȦ !ÎÙÏÎÅ 
ÈÁÖÅ ÓÏÍÅ ÇÏÏÄ 
ÒÁÉÎÇÅÁÒȩ ) ÔÈÉÎË 
ÏÕÒÓ ÉÓ ÇÅÔÔÉÎÇ ×ÏÒÎ 
ÏÕÔȢ ȡɊ 

 ! ÆÅ× ÂÉÇ 
ǢÓÈ ÆÏÕÎÄ ÔÈÅÉÒ ×ÁÙ 
ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÎÅÔ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 
ÍÉÄÓÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÁÔ ×ÁÔÅÒ 
ÔÈÏÕÇÈȢ !ÎÄȟ ÏÎÃÅ 
ÁÇÁÉÎȟ ÔÈÅ ÎÏÒÔÈÅÒÎ 
ÓÔÒÅÁÍÓ ÈÅÌÐÅÄ ÏÕÔ 
ÂÙ ÃÏÍÉÎÇ ÉÎÔÏ 
ÓÈÁÐÅ ÑÕÉÃËÌÙȢ  

 7ÅȭÒÅ ÂÁÃË 
ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÂÅÇÉÎÎÉÎÇ ȣ ÁÎÄ ÁÎÏÔÈÅÒ ÙÅÁÒ ÉÓ 
ÁÐÐÒÏÁÃÈÉÎÇȢ 2ÅÁÄÉÎÇ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÔÈÅ ΣΨ 
ÐÒÅÖÉÏÕÓ ÙÅÁÒÓ ÏÆ ÎÅ×Ó ÌÅÆÔ ÕÓ ×ÉÔÈ Á 
ÇÒÁÔÅÆÕÌÎÅÓÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÉÓ ÄÉǣÃÕÌÔ ÔÏ ÅØÐÒÅÓÓȢ 
7Å ÁÌÓÏ ÒÅÁÌÉÚÅÄ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÁÒÅ Á ÆÅ× ÐÅÏÐÌÅ 
×Å ÒÅÁÌÌÙ ÍÉÓÓȢ %ÖÅÎ ÔÈÏÕÇÈ ÔÈÅ ÔÉÍÅ 
ÃÏÍÅÓ ×ÈÅÎ ǢÓÈÉÎÇ ÉÓÎȭÔ ÐÏÓÓÉÂÌÅ ×Å 
ËÎÏ× ÔÈÅ ÃÏÎÎÅÃÔÉÏÎ ÉÓ ÓÔÉÌÌ ÔÈÅÒÅȢ 7Å 
ÒÅÍÅÍÂÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÄÁÙÓ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ×ÈÏ 
ÍÁËÅ ÔÈÉÓ ÁÌÌ ÐÏÓÓÉÂÌÅȢ  

"ÅÓÔ &ÉÓÈÅÓ Ǫ 7ÁÒÍ 7ÉÓÈÅÓȟ  

'ÁÒÙȟ 6ÁÌȟ $ÁÖÉÄ Ǫ -ÏÒÇÁÎ 

Oregon Salmon & Steelhead 

Early Fishing 
PO Box 1688 
Brookings, OR 97415 
541- 469- 0525 

www.earlyfishing.com  

SEASONS  

OR/CA Salmon  

OR/CA Steelhead  

Alaska Salmon 2017  

Check out (and LIKE) 

our Facebook pageñ

Early Fishing!  

Alaska Early Fishing 

CrewñL-RñArch, Gary 

(holding Maddie), Val, Da-

vid (back), Madison. A much 

smaller crew than usual but 

very effective.  

It is with great sadness that we re-

member Garyõs brother, Greg, who 

died in March. It was quite a shock 

to learn he perished in an accident 

on Maui. May he Rest In Peace.  


